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Dear Sir/Madam, 
 

Israeli students who are studying nursing abroad are required to submit 
documentation verifying their graduation from nursing school. 
 
 

In order to streamline the process, the Ministry of Health will be requesting 
documentation from the end of the current academic year (2022), directly from 
the school. They will be uploaded to the following link. 
https://sfe.health.gov.il/SFE 
 

Receiving the documents directly from the university will increase the reliability 
and safety of the documents . 
 

In order to add you to the dedicated email inbox, please send the following 
information of the Dean or Associate Dean, as point of contact at the Dean office- 
 

- IP address  
- Mail address 
- Name and position 

 

Once we receive the information, we will send the username and password you 
will need in order to access the SFE website, via email . 
 

The file name will contain the 9-digit Israeli ID number (XXXXXXXXX.pdf) 
The following documents must be signed, scanned and uploaded in one file to the 
website. 
 
The documents will all be in English. 
 

1     Diploma / certificate of eligibility for the degree. 
2     Confirmation of the beginning and end of studies. 
3     The subjects and courses studied according to years, including grades 
and study hours (Transcript) 
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We appreciate your cooperation, and will be happy to answer any questions, 
should they arise, please do not hesitate to contact us hasmacha.hull@moh.gov.il  
 
If you have any questions or problems with the portal, please contact DIP at 02-
5081000 or by email: hd@moh.health.gov.il 
 
 
Sincerely, 

 
Dr. Shoshy Goldberg     Mila Giliutin    
National Head Nurse     Nursing Division 
Director of Nursing Division 
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